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June 10, 2024 
Thomas Jefferson High School – Bloomington, MN 

 
 

• The meeting was called to order at 6:33 p.m. by SOA president Andrew Aller. 
• Members in attendance introduced themselves. 
• The financial report was given by Mr. Aller in Secretary/Treasurer Michael Heifort’s 

absence. 
o Steve Fager asked for a separate P&L for football and softball because he 

feels that football officials shouldn’t be subsidizing softball. Discussion 
ensued. Mr. Aller said that SOA would review the costs to understand the 
difference between football and softball and report back. 

• The financial report was approved as presented. 
• Rick Hardy, vice president of football, reported on the 2023 football season. 
• Phil Runge, assignment secretary of softball, reported on the 2024 softball season in 

vice president of softball John Schaefer’s absence. 
• No positions up for election were contested. Rick Hardy was elected by 

acclamation as vice president of football, Tom Wollan was elected by acclamation 
as football assignment secretary, and Phil Runge was elected by acclamation as 
softball assignment secretary. 

• Tom Wollan talked about the new game fee structure for the next five years for 
football. 

• Phil Runge talked about the new game fee structure for the next five years for 
softball. 

• SOA member Peter Eide’s passing was noted, as was Brent Dack’s retirement from 
football.  

• With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rick Hardy 
Vice President of Football  
 
 
 


